
 
Ohio Business Development Center 

 

May 9, 2019 

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue S.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Re: Support for the Columbus Crossroads INFRA Application 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
Columbus Crossroads is a $1.3 billion, multi-phase project to transform the crossroads of Interstates 
70 and 71 in Downtown Columbus and improve freight movement across Ohio and Midwest. I 
write this letter to (1) express our strong support and to reinforce the strong regional support for the 
Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) and City of Columbus joint INFRA grant application 
for Phase 4 of the Columbus Crossroads project; and (2) to urge your support for this catalytic 
project of national and regional importance. 
 
This project will be GREAT for small businesses, particularly minority, female and disadvantaged 
businesses. 
 
Regards, 

 
 
Ronda Watson Barber 
Founder 
P.O. Box 533 
Granville, OH  43023 
 
cc: Mr. Dan DeBono, Chief Infrastructure Funding Officer, U.S. Department of Transportation, 

1200 New Jersey Avenue S.E. Washington, D.C. 20590 
 


